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Joyel Searight

Keith Yannessa

Diana Mendez

Tracy Roush




Vivienne Taggart

STAFF ABSENT:
None
Guests: 

None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, April 29, 2019 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Salem called the meeting to order at 8:07 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There was one Board member that participated – David Elliot Washington.  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Dr. Salem wants to welcome Commissioner Moore who is newly appointed to our Board. This is very exciting for us.  She comes from OCPS with a lot of experience which is applicable and helpful to our program.

Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Chair Warren declared a quorum present at 8:15 A.M.  After a brief review of Item III A, Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on 02/25/19).  Board member Nicole Wilson made the first motion and Rob Clark and Glenton Gilzean seconded the motion.  The motion carried, Item III A (Board meeting Minutes on February 25, 2019 were approved).  
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not required board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Salem –

· Updates from YFS (Youth and Family Services)  –   
Is everyone staying abreast on the News with this Children’s Tax?  Mayor Jacobs and the Board of County Commissioners reviewed this request.  The Mayor and BCC allocated $20M to Orange County Government for social service program.  Not all of the monies will go to Orange County Government run programs, some of the monies will be dispersed in the community. 

They required an assessment to be done and see where that money should be allocated or assigned.  Mayor Demings and this Board of County Commissioners came in and looked at the assessment and money distribution as well.  Mayor Demings held a press conference about this funding and indicated we would have the money ready to use quickly.

A lot of this money has gone to Lonnie’s Department CFS (Community and Family Services).  Parks and Recreations and Mental Health and Homeless have been assigned to CFS.  Consumer Fraud and Neighborhood Preservation has been re-assigned to other Departments.   

With this money CFS managers were tasked with what services we are currently doing that are evidence based and what services are Orange County not doing that are needed in our community.
Our SNAP program (Stop Now And Plan) we started this program 2 years ago and last year we started SNAP in Schools.  SNAP was started by the Department of Juvenile Justice and then transferred over to FL Network which is a State contract for all prevention. The SNAP program is like a pre-prevention program where they don’t touch the system at all, so that is the one program we want to expand.

Also, we met with our State Attorney’s office in the Juvenile branch and they run a program already that is called Project No No (no arrest no record).

We decided to partner with the State Attorney’s office because they could only serve so many kids due to funding (limited employees to take on more tasks).  Last year, they served 600 kids and feel it could be more if they had the staffing.  This is about a little kid getting arrested and the parent is saying he is a good kid.  Why are we sending him through the system?  With the Project No No, if the kid finishes and completes our curriculum they will not have a criminal justice record.

Those are the two programs that we are really pushing for.
Board member Justin asked can a Board member apply or be as a liaison.  He worked on the other side of it as a Public Defender in that program with a lot of troubled young folks.

Dr. Salem responded these positions are to work for Orange County Government.  We are hiring (6) people for the SNAP in schools and (5) people in the Project No No program.  These positions are Caseworkers and Clinicians.  We will always accept volunteers though.
Commissioner Moore asked can you expand on what are the zip codes that you are trying to work with. Dr. Salem answered the people that did the study (Forefront) they concentrated on the high risk zip codes.  Our target is the high risk zip codes but then we will trickle out into the county and work where there is a need.

Board member Todd asked is the money that was funded required to be used for the high risk zip codes.  Dr. Salem answered it doesn’t have to be, but Forefront highly encourages it to be for the high risk zip codes.  The goal is to bring the services County wide and keep the kids out of the system.  
Vice Chair Glenton asked how will this program work with other entities?  Dr. Salem answered some of this funding is placed with Mental Health and Homeless, Head Start and CCC (Citizen Commission for Children).  They contract out a lot of their services.  The CCC is really working with the grass root agencies. 
Vice Chair Glenton suggest if we can come up with a model, once they get to Project No No either before that or after that how we are leveraging these kids with the same dollars to increase services a lot more.

Dr. Salem answered which we are already doing.  Orange County, Lonnie’s department has a Case Management system for the Department which we all use and that includes us (Great Oaks Village), so what we do is refer to each other whenever we have identified needs and the other division’s refer back to us.

Dr. Salem and two other managers created and put together a referral resource binder with every community agency that we work with or Orange County is contracted with or knows about for families in need and make sure that they get them the right referral.  

Commissioner Moore asked is it an online system where OCPS is able to access as well.  Commissioner Moore knows there are HIPAA regulations with sharing information.

Dr. Salem answered the case management system is only shared amongst Lonnie’s department.  OCPS has a totally different system.  We do not bridge with OCPS.  We went to Children’s Cabinet and shared our resource guide.  Everybody has their own case management system like DCF and DJJ and they are very protective of their client’s information.

Joyel mentioned 211 they provide information and referrals of service organizations.

Board member Sarah shared as a Pastor, some people get pretty discouraged. They don’t get the help. They already exhausted all the calls from 211.  They can’t help me, they gone thru all the calls.

Dr. Salem will send out our resource referral binder to the Board members.

Introduction – 
Commissioner Moore introduced herself.  She went to the University of Michigan and moved to Orlando 30 years ago.  She has a Music Education, taught college level and worked at the Orlando Phil Orchestra.  She did Real Estate and was very interested in Civic Service.

Her real desire is to work in an Elected Office.  After 2007, she was not happy with the Orange County School Board for various reasons and always felt that the County Commissioners and the School Board should be working together and more collaboratively.

As the first African American Mayor, it is a pleasure working with Mayor Demings and all the gals.  It is definitely different with all the women.  It’s a good thing.  We are finding our ways and talent and putting it together to provide the best as we can.

Commissioner Moore said she always loves children and we need to get them going in the right direction.  She is really interested in early childhood learning and care.  Children are her priority in the community.
Dr. Salem said “Thank you” and welcome Commissioner Moore.

Zoe Colon introduced herself.  She is originally from Bronx, New York.  She did a lot of work in the non-profit sector and that’s what she dedicates her career to.  She has an MPA.  She has been working the grass roots in frontline organizations and an activist for the past 15 years.  She moved to Orlando 4 years ago.  Most of her work is with low-income people, minority community, hyper potential and high risk.  She worked 10 years in the immigrant community as a Puerto Rican and now in Orlando as an advocacy for the newly arrived fast growing Hispanic populations.

Zoe’s 9-5 job is with UCF and doing a lot of work in the Parramore area for the last year.  She is mapping out their resources and looking at how the downtown campus could really be, strengthen the education eco system, looking at all the frontline organizations and her approach in the community and responding to their needs and wants.

Zoe is really happy to do the work in the Parramore area.  It is called the “Creative Village”.  She is looking to bridge that and experience with Latino community.  She believe the Latino community does not have enough funds and probably not on the resource list.  She is glad to be here.

Dr. Salem said welcome Zoe!
· Management changes –
Dr. Tracy Salem –
We did a flip. We moved JoJo and Richard.  We are moving some managers around because of all the additional funding we are getting.  It is better to line people where their strengths are and really utilize them for that.

We have 6 kids graduating this year at GOV.  Our goal is to make sure they graduate and get them to where they want to be – in Community College, 4 year college or a trade school.  We give them each $500 and a laptop which is so exciting for us. 
· Child Abuse Prevention Event –
Dr. Tracy Salem –
The Child Abuse Prevention event that we recently had was great.  “Thanks” to those who came and supported us.  We do it every year on the last Wednesday in April which is also Victim Service Center’s sexual abuse awareness day and they celebrate blue jeans.  We wear blue as well for Child Abuse prevention to acknowledge sexual abuse survivors and child abuse survivors.

We bought the kids superhero capes and add letters where it spells out “HOPE”.  We took pictures, had an ice cream truck, a snow cone and popcorn machine, food and music.  The kids had fun and a great time.  It was a great event.   
· Contract Negotiations –
Dr. Tracy Salem –
We just did a contract negotiation with DCF to do an amendment to our contract.  Last August our County Administrator and Lonnie met with the DCF Regional Director and requested a bed rate increase.  It took about eight months for us to get a rate increase approved and signed.  We came to an agreement, so we will implement it on May 1st.

With the rate increase we will decrease the kids on campus.  The kids are getting more intense.  Our goal is to have 1 kid per room.  We find, if we can concentrate and focus on 1 kid per room instead of 2 kids per room, we would be more successful because they are coming in with tons of trauma.  So we are cutting back on the number of kids and honestly serve them appropriately verses having a bunch on this campus.
The biggest service is we have carve out money that is in State Legislation that is carved out just for Great Oaks Village. The deal is Orange County puts $2M dollars in and the State puts $2.6M dollars.  

Our Regional Director is keeping us to only accept and serve Orange County kids but with the State dollars we could be servicing kids outside of Orange County.    

Every year, DCF comes and audits us twice a year.  They always say we are the model program for the State.

Dr. Salem asked is there any questions on contract negotiations.
Board member Rob Clark asked are there any criteria or developed criteria for out of County kids living at GOV?  
Dr. Salem answered it would be the same use internally because we are Orange County Government and Orange County program.  We will have to serve the kids even if they open it up to out-of-county and put it in the contract.  It would be okay but not more than 1 or 2 kids at a time.  We want to draw down the money.    The Orange County funds would pay for the local children but the state funding (carve out) would assist with funding the out of county kids.
Our local CBC (Community Base of Central Florida) is asking us if we don’t fill those beds will we pass through the left over funds.

CBC mentioned to Lonnie and Dr. Salem, there is a program in Ocala that takes Orange County kids for $95.00 and we charge $140.00, so they are sending them there.  They told us they will keep us under the number 46, so we can give them the money.  We charge the state for the kids to stay here and not the local community.

Board member Justin said, so there is a need and we have the ability and criteria in place to determine the amount of out of county children coming in.
Dr. Salem said we don’t have a problem putting 1 or 2 kids at the max in the contract.  Diana Mendez does a quarterly report and we want to bring those kids in and use the money.

Keith said in the past we used to serve out-of-county kids and DCF would process the paperwork but they no longer do it, they changed the policy.  Hopefully, Dr. Salem and Keith could take care of this in today’s meeting.

Dr. Salem mentioned don’t forget the Family First Act through the legislation signed by President Trump.  There are certain rules the State has to follow for group homes.  They are expecting most of the group homes to go away because they are not able to meet what the Family First Act requires.  

The deadline for the paperwork is September 1, 2019 to be accredited and the Secretary of DCF extended it to September 1, 2020.  There are some big changes.  DCF said we are the best group home and able to meet the requirements.  DCF is asking where are all these kids are going to go. 

Board member Justin asked are we the only county operated in the State.  Dr. Salem said Hillsborough County.  They are a little bit smaller 24 beds. At GOV we are license for 72 beds but only contract for 46 of that because we want the flexibility to move a kid.

Miami Dade County and all the other counties are private and contract through their local CBC.

· Summer Program –
Richard Radin –
We are gearing up and in the planning phase for the summer program.  The theme this year is “Under the Sea.”  We will teach the kids life exist under the ocean, environmental situation and will get some Science teachers in.

The Summer Kick-off is on Friday, June 7, 2019 @ 11:30 a.m. and would like everybody to come if they can.  We will have a BBQ and a water slide for the kids and make it a fun day.

The summer program is going to run from June 7th – July 12th with the week of July 4th off.  Every Friday will do a field trip.  We have three field trips identify – Jetty Park, Safe Life Orlando and Sea World.

After that, will have the summer Olympic and we partner with Foundation for Foster Care to do some activities.  A kid that used to live here works at the Foundation and knows back then how we did the Olympic activities.

Risk and Legal approved a waiver for other group homes to come and do a fun day of activities with our kids.  Dr. Salem wants to try something different.

Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
Chair Warren just wanted to share at the Child Abuse Prevention event, the kids were waiting in line to use the swing set.  It was phenomenal!  Dr. Salem mentioned we are getting a light installed because the kids use it so much.

Board member Todd asked is there a model selection that you are going to use for Trauma Inform Care.

Dr. Salem answered we are still waiting on the State to see what model we will pick.  We totally haven’t picked a model yet. 

We just got involved in MI (Motivational Interviewing) through DJJ and also part of the CIT Team (Crisis Intervention Training) model that Law Enforcement use.

CIT deals with families with trauma or mental health situations and would send a trained officer.  They have CIT that would work directly with youth on any level of trauma.  They allow us to use 3 of their slots for training staff.      
Chair Warren reminds everyone to mark your calendar for June 7th.

Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, June 24, 2019 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 A.M. 

Thank you all for your time!
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant
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